BISHAMPTON  THROCKMORTON
BISHAMPTON  THROCKMORTON

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on

Monday 2nd July @ 7.30pm 

in the Villages Hall, Bishampton

Members and Officers present: Cllr Rimell (chair),   Cllr Cheetham,  Cllr Mills, Cllr Hodgkins, Cllr Argyle  Cllr Palmer

in attendance:  Clerk, CC Tucker & Mr Mike Rickard
1. Apologies:  Cllr Beever (W), Cllr Tucker (W)
2. Declaration of Interest
a) Register of Interests:  Declarations of interest forms were completed and handed to the clerk for submission to Wychavon 
b) Personal Interests:  none
c) Prejudicial Interests:  none
3. Minutes:  the minutes of the meeting held on 11th June 2012 were approved.
	The meeting opened @ 7.30 pm and closed to listen to Mr Mike Rickard speaking on the War Memorial

See notes under item 6.1 below


4. County and district councillor report.


CC Tucker reported on the SWDP.  Bishampton had had its category changed to a “category 3”, as 
a result of the village having a shop, pub and bus service.  It is proposed that there will be between 
6-8 houses (including 30 or 40% affordable houses) built behind Malvern View . Consultation will be 
in August.   LT to flag up with the planners that the PC wishes to look into the location further.  
CC 
Tucker will go house to house advising 
residents of the proposed development.  It was suggested 
the PC object to the size of the site.


Planning - 

Anaerobic Digester 


On Tuesday 10th July the Anaerobic Digester Application will go to committee.  Mr Watts from 
Throckmorton will be speaking against the application.  LT to email the report & Clerk to forward to 
Cllrs.

5. Progress reports: for information

a) Village Shop & Post Office

       No report

b) PACT News

       The PACT committee are looking for a new Chairman

c) Dog fouling 

       A few PC’s have their own Dog Warden.  Under Chapter 30 of the Charles Baker section 30.12 
       the PC has the power to make an order for the offence in relation to the control of dogs in its 
        
       area.  The Clerk to investigate whether the PC as a whole can be a warden
d) Nature Reserve / footpaths 



. 


50 pots of mixed wildflowers in the open area, where the apple trees are planted.  Five or six pots 
where planted in the same areas and a cane marking the spot was placed in the middle - about 
nine areas.  So there will need to be about a two foot radius left around each cane if any 
strimming is done in the area.

e) Road Works

       Patching of driveways near village hall have been done

f) Hopper Bus


Clerk to forward copy of letter sent to CC regarding the time slots of buses into Pershore and 
Worcester

g) Burial site


No report
6. New Items

6.1
War Memorial

Mike Rickard reported on the quotations received.  See Appendix A.  It was agreed that nothing further can be done till the War Memorial Trust (WMT) replies.  In the meantime the working party (MA & RH) will tidy up the site and look at the design of the fence. 

MK agreed that if the WMT gave a grant of 50% the History Society would be in a position to pay the other £1400.00 and the PC would take on the responsibility of the work around the memorial

7. Planning:
a) Council’s response to planning applications between meetings and reports on decisions


Installation of 2 new cabrio rooflight systems to existing roof,The Paddocks, Main Street, Bishampton, 
Pershore, WR10 2NL has been approved
b) Current planning applications


SLC Enterprise - C/12/01318/CM


Proposed skip hire business and erection of a steel framed building for use as a waste 
transfer station and associated parking and access.


This application will be determined on the 12th July by CC as it relates to waste.  The PC’s 
objections are:-







Action 

MA

1. This is not the type of business we want to see in the area

2. It will increase the amount of trucks on Long Lane

3. Application goes against Econ 10, which is where this land falls.
8. Finance:
a) To consider the payments to be made as per list

	Cheque no
	Payee
	Amount
	Details

	1491
	Wychavon DC
	£84.00
	Playground check

	1492
	CALC
	£30.00
	Training

	1493
	M English
	£456.72
	Wages & Expenses

	1494
	J Clarke
	£42.00
	Plumbing at shop

	
	
	
	


             b)    To note any receipts 
Bishampton Villa, Rent
-
  £600.00

             c)
To approve the statement of cash reconciliation for June 2012
The current account opened with a balance of £10,234.52

Income received to the value of £10,660.16 was received, this included £10,000.00 from the call account plus £60.16 interest.  Cheques to the value of £2,628.83  were written out, plus £5,299.28 repayment of loan. £0 is still to be presented.

This left a closing balance of £12,966.57  in the current account.

The savings account opened with £1,524.75 received £0.06 interest,  giving a closing balance of £1524.82

The fixed term account has a balance of £10,000.00

As at June 31st,  2012 the cash assets for the PC stand at £14,491.38

              d)  To approve claims for expenses/overtime

Expenses to the value of £14.35 & Overtime to the value of £24.54 were approved
9. Councillors’ reports and items for future agenda


We have run short of Jubilee Coins.  No more coins are being produced by the Royal Mint so it was 
agreed to purchase 2 x coins off of eBay for £12.00 each.  



LR
    10.
Clerks report 


     
Areas leading to the play area and under the space net are in need of maintenance.  GBD have 
quoted £30 to spray the weeds.






CLERK


Playground inspection report handed over to the Chair - passed
    11.
Correspondence for information:  To note the attached appendix of items which have been 

circulated 
· NEWS FROM NALC Funding Arrangements for Localising Support for Council Tax

Communities and Local Government consulted on proposals for localisation of council tax support in 
England last 
year, and the Government response setting out the details of the policy of 
localisation, was published alongside the Local Government Finance Bill in December 2011. The 
Department consulted last year on proposals for localising council tax support, including running a 
series of engagement events. The Local Government Finance Bill supports the Government’s 
commitment to delivering economic growth, decentralising control over finance, and reducing the 
deficit. It includes provisions for local council tax support schemes in England, delivering the 
Spending Review 2010 
commitment that support for council tax would be localised from 2013-14 and 
expenditure reduced by 10% from the 
same date.


To implement local council tax support schemes in April 2013, principal local authorities will need to 
be preparing their proposed schemes and embarking on consultation with major precepting 
authorities and their taxpayers. The Government is currently seeking views on how it intends to 
distribute funding to support local schemes and seeks views on possible adjustments to allocations to 
avoid potential budgetary pressures in a few authorities. The main consultation document is published 
alongside statements of intent for the key sets of regulations which will provide 



 http://www.communities.gov.uk/documents/localgovernment/pdf/2146648.pdf - Chapter 2 is of 
particular relevance and the reference to local precepting authorities includes parish and town 
councils.


The National Association recently met with officials drafting this consultation document. All concerned 
accepted that 
the Department's proposals would have knock-on effects for local council precept 
setting, particularly with regard to any application of the Referendums for Excessive Council Tax.


The effect at the Billing Authority will be to reduce the Council Tax Base (cash raised by £1 tax charge 
at Band D), to 
increase the Grant (by 90% of present Benefit funding by the Department of Work 
and Pensions) and thus to raise 
the Council Tax Rate (by at least the 10% shortfall in grant). The 
change in Tax Base, if applied to Parishes without Grant, will increase the Council Tax Rate for the 
Parish. Government proposals are set out in paragraph 2.15 of the Consultation on Funding 
arrangements: "The Government expects billing and local precepting authorities to work 
together to 
manage the potential impact on the local precepting authority Band D council tax level." At 2.18 the 
relevant Chapter closes with "It will therefore be particularly important that billing and local precepting 
authorities 
work together to avoid significant increases in local precepting authority Band D 
levels as a result of the introduction of local schemes.”


The National Association’s current thinking on the funding arrangements can summarised as follows 
(at this stage) – 
local councils may not have the power to support economic development which is 
one of the driving forces behind the Scheme; there are risks that in small communities changes in 
Benefits may be identifiable to individuals; local 
councils have no right to make any decision on the 
level of discounts set by a Billing Authority; the economic risks of 
single / sector employers (e.g. 
foot-and-mouth disease) issues are exaggerated in small areas; the effect of high Band A properties 
in a pit village without the balancing effects of higher value properties elsewhere in the District 
could produce some very odd results; increased fragility of the precept is likely to lead to an increase 
in general reserves and more dead money in the system; there are some difficulties with the 
present timetable for Council Tax Setting which need to be addressed in respect of the linkage 
to 
the Veto and Referendum Scheme if applied to 
parishes. This consultation ends in mid-July and the 
National Association will be formally responding in due course. 
Since many local councils will have 
strong views about localizing support for Council Tax funding arrangements, the 
Association wants to 
give them the chance to inform its own formal response.


Member local councils are strongly encouraged to submit their own responses to the consultation.


Diamond Champions: WRVS, the older people’s charity, has launched – alongside HRH the 
Prince of Wales and the Duchess of Cornwall - Diamond Champions. Diamond Champions is all 
about celebrating the contribution that 
people 
over the age of 60 make to their communities 
through volunteering. Local (parish and town) councils are invited to make nominations to this 
scheme. For more information, please visit:


http://www.wrvs.org.uk/get-involved/
diamond- champions

Have your say on Health and Well-being


Worcestershire's Health and Well-being Board met in public for the first time last month (30 May 
2012) and is now seeking the public's views to help shape the agenda from now until 2015.


The Health and Well-being Board has been established by Worcestershire County Council and the 
local Clinical 
Commissioning Groups (CCGs) which are made up of GPs from across the County 
that will hold the purse strings for health care services from April 2013. The Board brings together 
local leaders to improve the health and well-being of 
the County's population and will meet every 
two months around the County.


Worcestershire's Health and Well-being Board is now seeking the public's views on the draft Joint 
Health and Wellbeing Strategy for Worcestershire and the Board's vision which is 'to improve health 
and well-being outcomes, adding life to years as well as years to life, especially for those communities 
and groups with the poorest health.' 
Views are also invited on the priorities over the next three 
years with the suggested priorities identified in the draft 
strategy being:


Older people and management of long term conditions Mental health


Obesity


Alcohol


Acute hospital services.


Further comments are being requested on whether the strategy is clear, whether there are any health 
or social care 
issues, challenges or priorities for Worcestershire that are missing and the 
consultation also welcomes wider comments.


Councillor Marcus Hart, Chairman of the Health and Well-being Board and Cabinet Member for 
Health and Wellbeing, said: "The Board has considered what the vision and priorities should be for 
what matter most to local people.


"I can assure you that all views will be listened to and I would urge as many people as possible to 
complete the short 
questionnaire on this important issue with Health and Well-being identified as 
a key area of focus for Worcestershire 
County 
Council."


The consultation is available online at www.worcestershire.gov.uk/healthandwellbeingboard and hard 
copies are 
available in local libraries. All responses need to be received before the consultation 
closes on Friday 17 August 2012 
at 5pm. Any queries on the consultation should be directed to 
traci.lloyd-moore@worcestershire.nhs.uk or by calling 
01905 
733822.


12.
The next meeting will be held @ 7.30pm on Monday 3rd September  2012 in the Throckmorton  
Village Hall

The meeting closed at 21.00 pm

Signed…………………………………………………

…………………………..

Chair
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